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January 3, 2023

Attorney General-elect Brenna Bird
c/o lowa Department of Justice
1305 E. Walnut St.

Des Moines, IA 50319

Re:  Notice
Dear General-elect Bird:

It has been my honor and privilege to work with and for Attorney General Tom Miller in
service to the people of lowa for nearly sixteen years. When I first started, I was not sure what to
expect. I learned quickly that this office is filled with people of good will focused on following
the law to do the right thing. This work is done without fear or favor. It is often done with little

or no fanfare. But it is always done for the common good of Iowa’s citizens.

As you take office, my time of service here will end. That is the natural order of these
things. I wish you success. I have my doubts.

Happy New Year.

Sincerely,

Matt Gannon
First Assistant Attorney General



